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LITTLE RIVER BAND OF OTTAWA INDIANS

TRIBAL COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2015
LITTLE RIVER BAND 

GOVERNMENT CENTER
OPEN SESSION

MINUTES

The Little River Band of Ottawa Indians held a meeting at the Little River Band Government Center on December 9, 2015.  Following are the minutes of that meeting.

I. Opening Prayer

Elaine Porter, Tribal Elder, offered the Opening Prayer.

Dear God I thank you for bringing us all together here for a common purpose, for the good of our people.

Bless our soldiers in the Navy and all the different branches of the service, please.

Please guide our leaders as they go through their missions today.

And bless everyone.  Thank you. 

II. General Business

A. Call to Order


The regularly scheduled Tribal Council meeting was called to order at 10:01 a.m.

B. Roll Call

J. Riley - 
Present
            J. Burger-
Present
            F. Medacco– 
Present

S. Crampton - 
Present

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Present
R. Wittenberg-Present      
V. Johnson – 
Present

S. Lewis   – 
Present


Quorum established.

Others Present: Grace Hendler, Jamie Friedel, Steve Parsons, Diane Lonn, Jennifer Crampton, Bill Willis, Austen Brauker, Merri Medawis, Frank Figgels, Julie Wolfe.  
Others Present That Did Not Sign In: George Le Vasseur, Mary Thomas, Ogema Romanelli, Officer Patrick Gilles, Officer from Public Safety, Robert Medacco, Boo Battice, Lee Mc Caslin, Darleen Martin, Jim Derouin, Ron Pete, Connie Waitner.
Speaker Johnson said just for everyone’s information Councilor Di Piazza is on vacation this week so he will not……of course he is not here.  
C.
Approval of Agenda

MOTION TO APPROVE THE AGENDA FOR DECEMBER 9 AS AMENDED; by Riley; supported by Burger.
Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain and that it was open for discussion.
Roll Call #1
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)

D.
Tribal Council Minutes
( 12/2/15   
MOTION TO ACCEPT TRIBAL COUNCIL OPEN SESSION MINUTES DATED 12/2/15 FOR FILING; by Medacco; supported by Wabindato.

Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain.  Johnson said he is going to abstain because he was not here for that meeting and was on vacation.  Johnson said that it was open for discussion.
Roll Call #2
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Abstain
S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (7-0-1-1)

III.
Continuing Business




A. Grants & Contracts
1.
Approval of Contract with the State of Michigan

   

In order to run background checks and enter warrants Public Safety needs access to LEIN as well as MICJIN for entering/monitoring Sex Offenders and this is done through the State of Michigan portal.

Robert Medacco, Director of Public Safety, represented this agenda item.  Medacco said that was some good news on the agenda or he should say on the horizon and he had to make sure they were all set to meet.  Medacco said this is for their agreement with the State of Michigan to access LEIN (Law Enforcement Information Network) and this is where they get or receive warrant information,  enter warrant information, they obtain driving statuses through the State of Michigan and things of that nature.  Medacco said the MICJIN portal they use to register Sex Offenders through their agency.  Medacco said this is just an agreement because they just found out a week ago during their LEIN Audit they just had found out that their agreement was outdated and needed an update. 
Julie Wolfe, Tribal #1062, asked how long is the contract they are entering into and then is there a financial obligation for this contract that they will be paying the State.

Robert Medacco replied there is minimal costs to access MICJIN Portal which is they have to pay for basically just the security features on this item but as far as the other costs there minimal at best and he is not sure on the duration of how long the agreements are.  Medacco said let him set if he has that information here.  Medacco said he believed they are audited every year so it is a yearly contract.

Julie Wolfe said one more comment that she thinks fits right here.  Wolfe said down state she believed it is Huron Potawatomi they went with Cross Deputization but not Cross Deputization with the County.  Wolfe explained that they took the County and Cross Deputized them at Huron Potawatomi so there is a Cross Deputization but instead of them relying on them like they formally did where they relied on the State they are relying on the Tribe so then it gives jurisdiction and things.  Wolfe said that was something she thought was good to look forward to in the future as they are doing these things. 

MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION #15-1209-367; APPROVAL OF CONTRACT (s) WITH MICHIGAN STATE POLICE FOR LEIN (LAW ENFORCEMENT INFORMATION NETWORK) AND MICJIN (MICHIGAN CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION NETWORK); by Medacco; supported by Burger. 

Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain and that it was open for discussion.  Johnson said he believed they needed to share with their community one item on this issue during Agenda Review and he would like Shayne Machen to come forward to talk about their sovereignty along with what they are doing and what they did it on this issue.  Johnson went on to say that he wanted the public to understand why they are moving forward about the sovereignty part of it.
Shayne Machen, Attorney, said both agreements will allow their Law Enforcement Officers to, whenever they convict someone in Tribal Court, they share that information with the State and vice versa.  Machen said whenever they take fingerprints, collect DNA from a suspect, all of that information is shared with the State who then shares it with the FBI.  Machen said a resource like this every Law Enforcement Department in the country has and what this contract does is allows them to be a part of that greater collaborative organization so that they have information about everyone that the State and the Federal Government has information about.  Machen said what this requires them to is provide a limited waiver of sovereign immunity because they are contracting with the State of Michigan.  Machen said the State of Michigan will not consent to the jurisdiction of a Tribal Court so the State of Michigan Laws will govern this agreement and if for some reason they had some kind of issue they would be subject to State Court jurisdiction however, they can just imagine based on this type of agreement or that they are just sharing information back and forth that the ability for litigation to occur probably isn’t as high as it would be if they were dealing with another matter so that is the advice she gave the Tribal Council based on that so they can make their decision about whether to enter into the agreements or not. 
Roll Call #3
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)

B. Budget Modifications
1.
Approval of Budget Modification MB-2015-__; Authorizing the modification of the Prosecutor Budget, Program #1015-112 in the amount of $1,500

Tribal Council must approve the re-allocation of funds from one department to another.

Bill Willis, Budget Coordinator, represented this agenda item.  Willis said Item #1 is being brought forth on behalf of the Prosecutor’s Office because there are additional travel needs that the Prosecutor has and has inadequate resources to provide for that travel.  Willis said so a request was made before Tribal Council in a work session and they identified the funds in which they are coming from the Government Business & Accounting Budget that had some money remaining in Payroll Taxes.  Willis said virtually what they are doing is moving those funds into the Prosecutor’s Office for travel related expenses. 

MOVE TO APPROVE RESOLUTION #15-1209-368; APPROVAL OF BUDGET MODIFICATION MB-2015-91, AUTHORIZING THE MODIFICATION OF THE PROSECUTOR BUDGET, PROGRAM #1015-112 IN THE AMOUNT OF $1,500; by Burger; supported by Riley.
Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain and that it was open for discussion.
Roll Call #4
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)

2.
Approval of Budget Modification MB-2015-__; Authorizing the modification of the BIA IRR Roads Maintenance Budget, Program #4067 in the amount of $57,324

Tribal Council must approve the re-allocation of funds within a Program Budget that exceeds 10% of the total original Program Budget.

Bill Willis, Budget Coordinator, represented this agenda item.  Willis said this item is basically moving funds or making funds available in BIA IRR Roads Maintenance Budget to provide for which was Item C.1 which was apparently was postponed.  Willis said that Steve Parsons can speak to the specifics but they are just making the money available for the eventual purchase of the dump truck.

Speaker Johnson said he would invite Steve Parsons to come forward to give a quick overview of what is going on with this budget modification.
Steve Parsons, from the Planning Department, said this item ends up being more of a timing issue because they had gotten approval from the BIA to purchase a used dump truck that was actually newer than the one they have now which is 1994 Ford that is running but is not in very good shape.  Parsons said in any event they got approval to purchase a truck a few weeks ago from the BIA, they got written approval, in the meantime by the time it took them to send the written acceptance approval to them the seller or the person who was selling the dump truck had sold it and so it wasn’t available to them anymore.  Parsons said they couldn’t ask them to hold it because they couldn’t guarantee payment at that point so they went through this process again by selecting another truck and he sent the paperwork in a week ago Monday which would have November 30th and he double-checked with the BIA yesterday and it is in the Minneapolis Regional Office and has passed all local review.  Parsons said he was told it was more of a paperwork issue than anything and fully expect to approve it but he guess the way things move at that level they haven’t gotten to it yet as of this morning.  Parsons apologized for putting this on the agenda but as he had mentioned on Monday during Agenda Review he was trying to get this teed-up hoping that the approval would come between Monday and today unfortunately he hasn’t received it yet.  Parsons said that being said the budget modification is still important for this because as it stands right now in their Road Maintenance Budget monies are spread across a number of line items and what this will do is take those funds and put them all in Capital Outlay which is where the money needs to be to be able to make the purchase so when the time comes and they get the approval for it.  Parsons aid his apologies again for the confusion on that because he was hoping they would have gotten it by now but unfortunately that didn’t happen but he would be happy to answer any questions they might have.
Recorder Riley said he just had a quick point of clarification that the reason they sought permission from the BIA wasn’t because they need their permission to buy anything.  Riley said it is because it was grant money that is being spent.

Steve Parsons thanked Recorder Riley for that clarification.   

MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION #15-1209-369; APPROVAL OF BUDGET MODIFICATION MB-2015-92, AUTHORIZING THE MODIFICATION OF THE BIA IRR ROADS MAINTENANCE BUDGET, PROGRAM #4067 IN THE AMOUNT OF $57,324; by Medacco; supported by Burger.

Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain and that it was open for discussion.  Johnson said in their Agenda Review on this item it is more importantly on the item they just removed or postponed until next week was that they are both closely related these two items is that he would like to make sure that as they move forward on the purchase of a new vehicle with this money that they also have a plan in place on how they are going to dispose of the old vehicle.  Johnson said they seem to be collecting a lot of old vehicles behind Big Blue and they need to dispose of those things.  Johnson said he would hope that they have a plan in place because he is going to ask that question or somebody around this table is going to ask what are they going to do with the old truck and they need to have something in place that shows what such as are they going to turn it in as a trade would be nice or Padnos or whatever.
Steve Parsons said he appreciates that comment and his original plan was to have Brian Gibson from the Maintenance Department here to answer that question because he told him after their meeting on Monday that question had come up and so when this item was going to get postponed he wasn’t sure if the needed to be here for it but they fully expect to have an answer for them next week.

Speaker Johnson thanked Steve Parsons. 
Roll Call #5
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)

C.
Approval of Budgeted Expenditure
1.
Authorization of Expenditure to purchase a 2005 Sterling LT9513 Dump Truck using BIA Road Maintenance Funding in the amount of $68,000
The Maintenance Department is in need of a newer Dump Truck and the BIA has authorized the purchase of a new Dump Truck using Road Maintenance Funding.

Speaker Johnson noted they had postponed this item.
IV.
Old Business 


A.  
Operations Report 


( None Submitted


B.
Financial Report


( None Submitted


C.
Health Commission


( None Submitted


D.
Housing Commission

( None Submitted

Speaker Johnson noted that they had not received any of these reports but the Operations Report that should be on next week’s agenda for approval.
V.
New Business
A.
Adopting Amendments to the Commissions Ordinance, Ordinance #04-150-01

Tribal Council has determined the two amendments to the Commissions Ordinance are necessary to ensure Tribal Business is conducted efficiently.

Julie Wolfe asked if they can briefly give an explanation of what the two amendments are.

Speaker Johnson asked Shayne Machen if she would please take that question on for them.  Johnson said he doesn’t want to miss anything and believed that Shayne Machen has a grasp on this. 

Shayne Machen, Attorney, said she had a meeting with Council and what they had discussed was there were two amendments to this ordinance.  Machen said the first amendment is that right now there is nothing in the ordinance that indicates how often commissions should be paid and so typically they are just paid once a month with the checks being sent to them.  Machen said one of the amendments is just putting into the ordinance that they get paid once a month even if they have two to three meetings that month as opposed to being paid after each meeting.  Machen said it cuts down on the cost of cutting checks and things like that so that is one of the amendments.  Machen said the second amendment is titled Tribal Council Liaisons……

Speaker Johnson said just a clarification that it is the Commissioners that getting paid and not Council.

Shayne Machen said yes she is sorry she didn’t mean to say Council but Commissioners.  Machen said the second amendment is titled Tribal Council Liaisons may temporarily serve as Commissioners to achieve quorum.  Machen said it has been told to her that over the last couple of years they have had an issue and she can use Binojeeuk Commission as an example about not having enough Commissioners to conduct business with a quorum.  Machen said sometimes appointments can be held up because of background checks or just lack of applicants or there are all sorts of reasons.  Machen said what this amendment would do is allow a Tribal Council Liaison, for every Commission there are two to three Liaisons, to temporarily serve as a voting member of the commission so that Commission can still conduct business while they are awaiting those appointments to go through.  Machen said what would happen is that the Commissioner at the beginning of the meeting where they were needed would become a voting member of the commission and at the end of the meeting that very same meeting would no longer serve as a voting member.  Machen said so they would be kind of involved in this process until someone was appointed and they can bring the commissions up to quorum.  Machen said that was a very lengthy explanation and it could have been made simpler but she was caught on the spot.

Speaker Johnson said very good and thanked her.  Johnson said he is just going to add to that a little bit.  Johnson said historically speaking they had issues in regards as an example, the Binojeeuk Commission who oversees the children, they wound up losing quorum and they did historically have Council members sit in on that role and do the voting on behalf of their children to make sure they were protected.  Johnson said this is just to make sure they got it covered in their ordinance.

Recorder Riley said he just had a quick question.  Riley asked if a Councilor is sitting there even if it is for one meeting do they have to meet all the requirements of a person sitting on that commission.

Shayne Machen said one of the requirements is that so for an example, Binojeeuk Commission has different background check requirements than say another commission would have like the Gaming Commission has different requirements that Liaison that serves as a voting member would have to meet the same background requirements.  Machen said so even if they were able to be a Tribal Council member with a certain criminal conviction they would not be able to serve on the Binojeeuk Commission with that conviction and they couldn’t be one of the two Liaisons on that commission so the other Liaison would have to act.

Diane Lonn, Tribal #0194, said if they have to sit on for example the Binojeeuk they would need a background check so whoever the two Liaisons are would need background checks before they become Liaisons for that committee, right.  Lonn said she wouldn’t want anybody to sit on there that would not already have that done.     

MOVE TO APPROVE RESOLUTION #15-1209-370; ADOPTING AMENDMENTS TO COMMISSIONS ORDINANCE, ORDINANCE #04-150-01; by Burger; supported by Medacco.

Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain and that it was open for discussion.
Roll Call #6
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)


B.
Approval of Little River Casino Resort 2016 Liquor License
   


The License is required for sale of alcoholic beverages at the Resort.

Speaker Johnson noted this is something they do every year usually at the end of the year they renew for the following year.  Johnson said to Ron Pete if he wanted to come forward to represent this item.

Ron Pete, General Manager, represented this agenda item.  Pete said he thinks they submitted all the paperwork like they would normally do and like the Speaker said they do this every year and they need them hung by New Year’s Eve.  Pete said unless there is are no questions he is just there representing it if there are any. 

MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION #15-1209-371; APPROVAL OF RETAIL ON-SITE GENERAL LIQUOR LICENSE AND A RETAIL OFF-SITE GENERAL LIQUOR LICENSE FOR LITTLE RIVER CASINO RESORT FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2016; by Medacco; supported by Burger.
Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain.  Johnson said it appears in this motion they are covering both B and C. 

Councilor Medacco said no.

Speaker Johnson said he thought he heard him say…..

Councilor Medacco explained that the Off-site would be for when they sell out in the parking lot.

Recorder Riley said C is for the Trading Post.

Councilor Medacco said Speaker Johnson heard Off-site and that is the parking lot.

Speaker Johnson asked if there was any more discussion on this item.
Councilor Burger said it is the statement that this is a great exercise of the Tribe’s sovereignty to have to licensed their own liquor retail outlets.
Ron Pete said if he may he is 100% concur because he thinks it’s great that they have that sovereignty to do that.

Recorder Riley asked if there was support.

Speaker Johnson answered that Councilor Burger supported.  Johnson asked if there was any more discussion on this item.
Roll Call #7
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)


C.
Re-Approval of 2016 Liquor License, Class Off-Site General
   
The License is required for sale of alcoholic beverages from the Little River Trading Post.

Jamie Friedel, Manager of Little River Trading Post, represented this agenda item.   

MOVE TO APPROVE RESOLUTION #15-1209-372; RE-APPROVAL OF LIQUOR LICENSE, CLASS: RETAIL OFF-SITE GENERAL, GRANTEE: LITTLE RIVER TRADING POST, DURATION: EXPIRES DECEMBER 31, 2016; by Burger; supported by Medacco.

Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain and that it was open for discussion.
Roll Call #8
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)

D.
Adopting the Final Amendments to the Constitution to be sent to the Department of Interior for a Request of Secretarial Election

Tribal Council posted the suggested changes to the Constitution for 30 days, as a result of Public Comment one change was made.  Council must approve the final change before it may be sent to the Department of Interior to Request a Secretarial Election.

Julie Wolfe said it was posted for Public Comment for 30 days and one change was made and asked if they could explain the change that was made.  Wolfe asked if there is a draft copy that is now available to membership that they can look over before the election happens like maybe printed in the paper or something where they can go to look for them to read them and understand them before the ballots come out.

Councilor Crampton said to Julie Wolfe’s first question that the overwhelming change was suggested by the BIA plus a lot of members and that was to include a line to cover adopted members that were adopted out when they were younger.  Crampton read “to an individual adopted while under the age of 18 years old thereafter learns that he or she meets the requirements set forth in this article.”  Crampton said the rumors that they are hearing that adopted children would not be included under this Constitution are false.

Speaker Johnson said in response to the second question he believes he will ask Recorder Riley to respond to that if he could if not he will do it himself.

Recorder Riley said they can get a copy of the draft in the paper as long as it is okay with their Public Information person he is sure they can make space for it.

Julie Wolfe said she thinks at the Saturday Council Meeting at the casino in the Elder’s Conference they asked for them to be mailed possibly to each individual voting member so that they had time to read them and understand the amendments.  Wolfe said she is not sure if that…….

Councilor Crampton said Councilor Riley and himself sat at the Membership Meeting and handed out over a 100 copies and they were planning to disperse some more.  Crampton said they took some more up to Wisconsin and had a meeting with Tribal citizens there.  Crampton said the only real change was the change to include the adopted members.

Julie Wolfe said okay and then also can they also get a timeline on when the Secretarial Election would be approved possibly and when ballots and stuff would be going out so that Enrollment can make another push to get people that would be eligible to vote registered to vote in the election.

Councilor Crampton said Enrollment has nothing to do with that actually the BIA is going to contact them and get their list and the BIA will conduct this and it won’t be a regular election but a Secretarial Election.
Julie Wolfe said right but she is asking for a timeline so that Enrollment can put out a flyer or information that this very important Constitution Amendments are coming up for vote and people that may have not voted in the past can get registered with Enrollment so they are on the list that goes to the BIA.

Councilor Crampton said once the request is made the BIA has a 90 day window to make a determination and declare the election.

Julie Wolfe said so in 90 days after it gets sent that is when the election will happen.

Speaker Johnson said also just for everybody’s notification here they don’t have to be a registered voter to vote on this one.  Johnson said that all people will vote on this, all the Tribal over 18 will vote so to get them registered for Enrollment is moot.

Julie Wolfe said okay and she didn’t understand that from in here so that is the perfect answer that she was looking for.

Speaker Johnson said he has Diane Lonn but had a gentleman over on the other side first.

Robert Mc Caslin, Tribal #0748, said looking at some of the language in 23-24 years ago when they were writing this same piece of paper and he is looking at the second paragraph where it has the descendants of the 1836 Treaty.  Mc Caslin said he would like to see an addition to that as unceded territory written in the language because 207 here is unceded if they are going to use the 1836 Treaty.  Mc Caslin said in relationship with that when they look at the Little River Band of Ottawa Indians he would like to see language changed also there to Little River Bands because they have eight known Grand River Tribal Chiefs that sit on the Constitution and they are all from separate bands.  Mc Caslin said as they funnel this down to this Council here it don’t actually share the same responsibility as across the street.  Mc Caslin said what he means by that is like this background investigations that is going on he asked for some Commods the other day and he had to get a background investigation to see if he qualify or whatever and fill out the application, understandable right.  Mc Caslin said they are all treated equally here but he still sees that it needs to be written in the language that they have eight Grand River Bands when are dealing with the Secretary of the Interior.  Mc Caslin said as far as the overall historical part of what they hold for them they should encompass that into the 15 counties when they get their geographic and what brought them to the Durant Roll in the process of this.  Mc Caslin said by understanding where they been in the past they can become renewable people of a new start there.  Mc Caslin said these renewable things are just like that old Constitution here and funnels them out they are limited access and if they would have known that within the movement of the Durant Roll and the suing of the United States Government in the first process of that and everybody was on the same page as that they would have been stronger by this information.  Mc Caslin said Muskegon being incorporated into that jurisdiction and if they rely on the information that is at the Library of Congress in Washington, D.C. then they are able to project this renewal time of this Constitution.  Mc Caslin said he is not going to wait here and right now it’s the same difference as like his sister’s process going through with the hospital in 25 days and it doesn’t matter if their name is whatever across the street they are all equal and all one.  Mc Caslin said when he heard that coming from a Tribal member’s objective or point of view to him that was wrong.  Mc Caslin said also when he sees stereotyping Tribal members to bring up the Seven Grandfathers and they don’t live that way of life it is shaming their people and just to see that sometimes when all the cards are not being played at the time.  Mc Caslin said they only have ten cards at play right now across the street as far as this educational part and when he funnels down just to one Council this is renewable time and those other eight bands of their people that sat on this Constitution should have a voice such as Thornapple, Fish Creek, wherever their history is that is in their making.  Mc Caslin said they are making history here but when it comes to putting somebody in front of the circle it is kind of disrespecting the whole and he just wanted to acknowledge that.  Mc Caslin said he has been here for 35 days and he is not going to go away.  Mc Caslin said this area is where his Grandparents…….

Speaker Johnson said to Lee Mc Caslin that he respectfully wanted to state that he has exhausted his five minutes on comment period and would ask him to summarize so they can have the other Tribal member talk.

Robert Mc Caslin said if the true history of their people they were taken from this area to those Boarding Schools right here, Copemish area, so it is near a Reservation and sometimes when they draft up the language in these laws that can find them because they are not treated equal on those laws.  Mc Caslin said that is all he has for now.
Diane Lonn, Tribal #0194, said she just wanted to clarify that, yes, they are right she has been in contact with the BIA and it is 90 days and they will get their roll of 18 and above eligible voters and not registered voters.  Lonn said they will work with that and get with their Election Board because they run even though they are here.

Councilor Crampton said he just wanted to respond to Lee Mc Caslin.  Crampton said he understands what he is saying about the eight Chiefs but that would be more of something that they would teach internally about their history.  Crampton said as far as the territory goes they can’t renegotiate their territory through their Constitution and is something they are going to have to do with the Federal Government and the Interior if they are going to move in that direction.  Crampton said as far as all the other issues he was talking about he thinks a lot of them know where they come from but they choose to come here and unite under the Little River Band of Ottawa Indians and he doesn’t think anybody is forcing anybody or discrediting any of their pasts to acknowledge that this is now the Little River Band of Ottawa Indians not the bands.

Councilor Burger said to Lee Mc Caslin that she appreciates the comments he made and just a couple of things that are constructs of law she guessed and not speaking from an attorney’s viewpoint.  Burger said the Little River Band of Ottawa Indians went through a Congressional Reaffirmation Process and not a Federal Recognition Process.  Burger said in the Congressional Recognition Reaffirmation Process, and she is trying to get that straight, the Tribal Representatives were asked to provide certain types of information to a firm that the government known as the Little River Band which was in consideration in front of Congress had existed from time and memorial.  Burger said that testimony is available for any member that wishes to read it that was provided to the Congressional Record in the Tribal Historic Preservation Department and they have one copy of that testimony.  Burger said the Federal Government because of the United States Constitution is structured in such a way that Tribes are Domestic Sovereigns.  Burger said Domestic Sovereigns fortunately or unfortunately in their case are under the jurisdiction of the United States Government.  Burger said when Congress passes a law that reaffirms a Tribe’s existence the historical context of that existence becomes whatever that law says.  Burger said in their case 103324 Public Law is the law that describes the territories, Chiefs, the descendantency and all of the particulars that are involved with what is now known as the Little River Band of Ottawa Indians.  Burger said she agrees there are successors because her band the Thornapple River Band was part of that succession and part of that incorporation.  Burger said it is unfortunate that Tribes do not have total autonomy in their country and to think that they do is erroneous.  Burger said there are several court cases at the Supreme Court level that have reaffirmed the Domestic Sovereign nature of Tribal Governments.  Burger said to change that is going to take a change in mindset at not only the Supreme Court level but at the Congressional level.  Burger said they are fortunate in one aspect and that is that the powers and authorities of Tribal Governments derives directly from the United States Constitution as described in the Commerce Clause which talks about the rights of Congress, United States Congress, to make treaties with foreign nations.  Burger said while they are a nation there are limitations as to the authorities that they have good, bad, or otherwise.  Burger said one of the things that she cringe at as a Councilor is any time they provide a Waiver of Sovereign Immunity because at the end of the day 103324 established a government.  Burger said a government that had been long standing of Indian People and that is their sovereignty their true sovereignty is the acknowledgement of that government and when they Waive their Sovereign Immunity they are eroding the true sovereign nature of the government.  Burger said she encourage every Tribal member that wants to take the time to go back and ask Historic Preservation to review the Congressional Record it is very interesting and what they proffered as a Tribal Nation in their Reaffirmation Process and where they said those bands came from, where they said their territory existed, a lot of those things are not going to be changed until 103324 is amended and that would probably take a very long time.      
MOVE TO APPROVE RESOLUTION #15-1209-373; APPROVING FINAL PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO TRIBAL CONSTITUTION AND REQUEST FOR SECRETARIAL ELECTION; by Burger; supported by Crampton.

Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain and that it was open for discussion.  Johnson said he is going to make one quick comment on this.  Johnson said he sat on Council for close to seven years now and this has been an action that started even before he was on Council.  Johnson said it took seven years to get to this point and he understands that a lot of their membership would like to see some other things added to it but this is a huge step forward for them to take a look at or their membership to look at as a renewal to their Constitution or upgrade for their Constitution.  Johnson encouraged all of their membership to look at that, all of their citizens, to look at these changes and see how it is going to impact them and their families then do their vote on it accordingly on what their heart tells them.  Johnson said again he wants to thank Council, he wanted to thank them, and he wanted to thank the Ogema and his staff for all the support they got to get this thing to move forward.  Johnson said he saw one hand and asked Julie Wolfe if she raised her hand.

Julie Wolfe responded no. 
Roll Call #9
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)

E.
Consideration of Appointment of Bill Willis to the Gaming Commission


Appointment is for Seat #1 with a term ending 9/20/19.

MOVE TO APPROVE THE APPOINTMENT OF BILL WILLIS TO THE GAMING COMMISSION TO SEAT #1 WITH A TERM ENDING 9/20/19; by Burger; supported by Wabindato.

Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain.  Johnson said he is going to abstain because this is his cousin.  
Julie Wolfe, Tribal #1062, said she thinks that Bill Willis is a great choice to be appointed to the commission because of all his values and experience that he would bring aboard but she would also like to ask the Ogema how long are applications looked at before they get a response that they are not eligible or they don’t qualify or don’t have enough information.  Wolfe said she also applied for a seat on the Gaming Commission and she was thinking that it was just a few weeks after election time because she knew the seat was open when Councilor Riley got on the election and she never heard anything from the Ogema’s Office.  Wolfe said she is just asking the Ogema if he can clarify timelines and if he sends a letter, an e-mail, or a notice that they are not qualified or request more information that would make them eligible for a seat.

Ogema Romanelli said normally……well there is no set timeline for when someone turns in an application depends on which commission they are applying for normally if there is more information needed he believed they send a request to get that information.

Julie Wolfe asked the Ogema that it doesn’t expire and her application is still sitting in a file somewhere.

Ogema Romanelli said it is on file for one year he believed then they must reapply and thinks that is what the wording says.

Recorder Riley said he just has one question and it has to do a little bit with the structure of the Lead Position because it is a disqualifying circumstance if the person has a direct report to the Tribal Ogema.  Riley asked the Ogema if the Lead Position actually directly beneath him or is it just like a communication type position and he is still under the CFO.

Ogema Romanelli said yes his position is still under the CFO at this time and he should be or that would remain.  Romanelli said they are, this is just an FYI, they are looking at those Lead Positions again because they have been in effect for about 4-6 months and they are re-evaluating it now to see what needs to happen and if it is working and if it’s not there may be some changes, hopefully that would come before the end of the year or shortly after the new year but at this time yes he believed going forward would remain under the CFO.   
Roll Call #10
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Abstain
S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (7-0-1-1)

VI.
Concluding Business 

A. Next Meeting Date(s) - Wednesday, December 16, 2015
Speaker Johnson made special note that this will be the last meeting this year.  Johnson said he asks anyone who has a question in regards to business activities to entertain them here rather than into Public Comments.
B. Ogema Weekly Status and Business Update

Ogema Romanelli said on their side, the Executive Branch, has been wrapping up 2015.  Romanelli said as he is looking back on 2015 this was a year of a lot of changes taking place and he wanted to thank Tribal Council for working with the Executive Branch to enact some of those changes.  Romanelli said he thinks that 2016 is going to be a good year overall because they are going to……they will see the implementation of the changes and he thinks they will see good results from them.  Romanelli said they are going over with the different staff on how to make things better not only for their employees and for the Tribe as a whole along with the members to see how they can better serve or provide those services in a better manner and just looking over a complete holistic view of it.  Romanelli said they have a meeting set up on Monday because the Judge has asked again that the Leads of the three different branches are trying to meet on a more regular basis and the Judge is calling for this meeting on Monday so they are going to be doing that.  Romanelli said tomorrow they have a CORA Meeting and he hope or he believed they have some representation going to that.  Romanelli said he would have liked to have been there however other meetings prevented him from going to this CORA Meeting but they are really trying to staff it with Elected Officials along with the department and commission of Natural Resources because it is very important that they have a showing there.  Romanelli said they also have a call with the Governor’s Attorney tomorrow at the same time that they have their Shoreline Meeting so the Speaker and he have discussed it this morning and he will be on call while he is on the other one so that they are covering all the bases.  Romanelli said Tom St. Dennis and he have been meeting with various developers and engineers in Fruitport Township on a number of projects, again, keeping their Tribal Council informed and he again appreciates their cooperation on those efforts.  Romanelli said those are some things that they are doing in Muskegon for the Muskegon area as well as looking at some things to develop and work the properties that they have here.  Romanelli said he wants to talk a little bit about the disposal of property because it came up a little earlier on the dump truck.  Romanelli said it is a very serious concern and he knows that Council has their concerns because if they went out to Big Blue they have a number of vehicles, older vehicles, that have either have been worked on, parts taken off or whatever so they have to look at the whole disposal of property issue.  Romanelli said right now they don’t have a Property Officer and he thinks that is a very key position where they need to look at refilling that position but in the interim they have to look at a better way to process of the disposing of property.  Romanelli said that came to his attention when somebody brought him a Disposal of Property form and the form doesn’t coincide of what the reality is because he believed Council has the abilities and the right to dispose of major property but he doesn’t think that is talking about staplers, etc.  Romanelli believed they needed more clarification once they get that they probably should set up a clear line of communication as to how they dispose of it because obviously they don’t want those old vehicles sitting around and they also can show the need a little bit better if they dispose of those that are no longer working.  Romanelli said he thinks quite honestly that some of them have been had parts taken off and again why or what and if they are using them to keep other vehicles running he is not sure that is the best way they should be handling this.  Romanelli said they have monies that they set aside for it to keep their fleet of vehicles operating and he doesn’t think they should be taking off of some parts of older cars.  Romanelli said he won’t go any further than that right now but thinks they are going to come to them with a better process for disposal of property so that the inventory is……they have a tracking system and a better way of disposing them.  Romanelli said he thinks that it.

Speaker Johnson said he saw that Julie Wolfe had her hand up but before he entertains her he just wanted to add a couple more items to this.  Johnson said on the Budget end of it, first of all he wanted to thank Ron Pete and Connie Waitner, the Resort for extending the gift for Christmas for the ham for all the Tribal Employees here, Government Employees, they really appreciate it.  Johnson said he knows they appreciated a wonderful, he knows his family did, that wonderful turkey they had for Thanksgiving was awesome.  Johnson said he wanted to say Miigwech, Miigwech and Miigwech for that.  Johnson said again building that wonderful relationship between the Government and the Resort Enterprises and they need to continue doing that.  Johnson said the other thing is he wanted to thank the staff and Council on the Budget because he was not here for the approval of the Budget last week but he knows there was a lot of hard work there and a lot of interaction between the staff and Council so they did have a Budget.  Johnson said he also wanted to thank the Resort because they sat down and talked about this Budget and it is a difficult time when they look at Sequestration going on for three years and they had six new casinos in Michigan and reiterated it is a very difficult time to meet these numbers but the Resort has done an outstanding job he thought to help them meet their goal in regards to their Budget needs for 2016.

Julie Wolfe said to Speaker Johnson that he was just speaking about the 2016 Budget for the Governmental side and asked if that has passed already currently.

Speaker Johnson replied yes.

Julie Wolfe asked if that was available for the membership to look at.

Speaker Johnson replied yes.

Julie Wolfe asked if that request is made to Colleen or Grace or to the Ogema.

Speaker Johnson said he would do it to the Ogema because he is going to be controlling the Budget as far as from the staff end of it and ___ work.

Julie Wolfe said okay and then she had a question about what can they disclose or share about the 120 acres that they just purchased in Muskegon from the Fruitport School.  Wolfe asked what are the Development Plans, the idea, or the reasoning why they moved forward with it and is any of that available to be published yet.

Ogema Romanelli said he doesn’t believe there is a lot of information that they would be giving out at this time because of where they are at with the property.  Romanelli said he thinks that the Council’s been informed along with Tom St. Dennis and he working on certain aspects of it so he doesn’t think they are as right for giving more information at this time on it.

Julie Wolfe said one thing she was curious on, was it four miles away from what current property they own in the Ellis area for the Race Track former site.  Wolfe asked if it was four miles north or south or east or west.

Ogema Romanelli said he believed it much less mileage distance in four miles so he is not sure where that would come from and that would be to the south.

Julie Wolfe said it is currently really close to what they have.

Ogema Romanelli replied yes.

Julie Wolfe said okay then she doesn’t know if this would be she is sure the Ogema an update on the two-part determination process for the Muskegon Project and have they heard anything or has there been any movement and how are they to date on that standard because they submitted back in February, the application.

Ogema Romanelli said yes then they had the Scoping Hearing in about September which was very positive since then he has been back to Washington, D.C. on a project.  Romanelli said they also attended a meeting although this wasn’t political but they try to keep their ties pretty close to the State and the Federal.  Romanelli said he attended a meeting that the Governor hosted last week and the results have been very positive from the Scoping Hearing.  Romanelli said there is another hearing that is going to have to take place while it is in the Department of Interior which gets a little frustrating for the people because they keep having these hearings but it is very necessary and that will probably happen they are hoping in the first half of next year.  Romanelli said that probably be the last hearing at that level.

Julie Wolfe said that one that the Ogema is suggesting is a Public Hearing for more input or is that business, entrepreneurs or what.
Ogema Romanelli said that will be more input, they are asking for more input from the local community whether it be the Elected Officials, business people, or just citizens in general.  Romanelli said they keep wanting to get that information out there so all things are moving ahead as they were hoping and it is still positive at this time and they are hoping to shorten those distances.

Julie Wolfe said they are still on the fast track which is Speaker Johnson’s words that he keeps on using and aggressively and fast track.  Wolfe asked if that is where they were at with it.

Ogema Romanelli said yes they are pushing as hard as they can.  Romanelli said one more of he could.  Romanelli said he has the Public Safety Director Medacco and he just wanted to inform everybody that they are working very hard on Cross Dep which was another thing that was brought up and he appreciates the efforts that the Director is making in that area too.  Romanelli as people know or should be aware there was a little fall-out that happened he is thinking about a year and a half ago or so probably a year ago.  Romanelli said there was a dispute between the Sheriff’s Office and the Tribe but they are working to resolve that and have been informing the local leaders on their inter-governmental as well so he just wanted them to know there is work being done on that and he thinks they are making progress in that area too.  Romanelli thanked Director Medacco.

Speaker Johnson said he has Recorder Riley raising his hand but he is going to respond also to the Units of Government Meeting.  Johnson said it appears from the Units of Governments Meeting they are talking about the County Commissioners, Mayor, and the Elected Official in the County it has been overwhelming support that they may move in this direction because they are getting a lot of support from the community on moving forward.  Johnson said it is going to be an opportunity for Robert Medacco and he apologize but he is looking at him and saying it is an opportunity where they can bring the community a little bit closer together for the future.

Recorder Riley said he just had a question about the Cross Deputization and are they looking at going back with the Sheriff’s Department or with the State Police this time.

Ogema Romanelli said there is many ways and he knows that Julie Wolfe brought one that the Pokahagen’s are doing and they have also looked at what the Sag/Chipps and others have done across the State.  Romanelli said there are different ways that they can Cross Dep and one of the ideas was to go to the State Police too and they are not kicking anything off the table.  Romanelli said at this time he thinks what they are talking about is the one that was in place and there may be a little revision of it but it would be very similar to that but it doesn’t discount looking at State Police or other methods of Cross Dep.  Romanelli said the ultimate thing is the protection of their officers and their people because the general public is really what they are talking about.  Romanelli said sometimes they take action that may seem counter-productive to that but in the bigger scheme of things, at least in his opinion, is sometimes they have to put their foot down and say this is unacceptable and maybe for the short term it seems like there is some less protection but overall he thinks when they come together again everybody is well protected and that is really what it is all about is the protection of the local community, their Tribe and their Officers.   
C. Legislative Affairs Update

Speaker Johnson said he believed there is one item that they are working on very strongly and he knows they wanted to get a Council member out to Minneapolis on some Budget concerns.

Councilor Burger said today and tomorrow.
D. Public Comment Period
Boo Battice, Tribal #2644, said he was just wondering about the recycling of the things behind Big Blue and if they were going to be posted to maybe give members a chance to use some of the salvageable things that they may be able to……because if they scrap it or garbage it they might be able to get a little bit of income from like an auction or some kind of………because they actually told him he had to pay them if he wanted to scrap his car that didn’t have any tires so they would have to come and pick it up so they told he had to pay them.  Battice said so he does not know what is considered garbage over there or what the list is and the same thing he asked about the garbage and wind tower.  Battice said at least cut it down and get it out of eyesight.  Battice said the rest is going to scrap then scrap that too.  Battice asked if anybody had……..

Speaker Johnson said he had two hands here and he will go with the Ogema first then Recorder Riley.
Ogema Romanelli asked if Recorder Riley wanted to go first.

Recorder Riley said he had something on a separate subject.

Ogema Romanelli agreed that was one of the things they have to look at.  Romanelli said his suggestion is that it is handled through an auction type process because what happens is sometimes, and this has happened in the past, where one Tribal member will get a piece of property whether they pay for it or not and others don’t have the ability to bid on it.  Romanelli said he really thinks that proper notice should be given prior to and the bidding process through an auction is the best way so if they have members to auction first then an open auction and he doesn’t know which way they will do it or just one auction process.  Romanelli said there has been times where things have been labeled scrap and he is not so sure that they were totally scrap when they got rid of them or what the value was and they want to get the best value for the Tribe but they also want to offer to their people to have a right to bid on it in equal bids.  Romanelli said that is his suggestion that they go forward with an auction because they do a Fall Auction over at the Resort on a regular basis and do they tie this in or is this separate.  Romanelli said also would they need to have it twice a year and he is not sure how that happens but that is part of why they have to get together but whatever they come up with he hopes is a fair and equitable way of disposing of those properties.

Boo Battice said he guessed that is what he is suggesting is tie it in with a different or the other auction or the Garage Sale or something but yet annually of junk because it may not be junk to someone else so…….

Ogema Romanelli said right.

Boo Battice said he doesn’t know and people may not even know what is there that wants to be thrown away even if it is just bricks which could be good bricks for his fireplace or rocks he might crush for his driveway.  Battice said anything can be used and recycled with people with ambition and are able to do it so he just recommended that it get posted and be able to make more money than just throwing it in the garbage.

Ogema Romanelli said exactly.

Recorder Riley said that the Speaker actually missed him during Legislative Affairs but he believed his comment can go here as well.  Riley said he just wanted to let everybody know that oral arguments for the Dollar General Case were this week and they are available online.  Riley said they are really hoping that the Mississippi Band of Choctaw wins this because if they lose it can even further restrict their jurisdiction over non-Indians on Indian Lands.  Riley said it is very important.
Councilor Burger said she is glad that Recorder Riley brought that up because the questions that the Justices were asking were not friendly to Tribes in their examination.  Burger said there were several Justices that structured their questions in such a way it was pretty obvious, to her anyway, the direction that their opinion was going to go.  Burger said they had one real clear Justice on their side and that was Justice Sodemeir but other than that it was not friendly.

Recorder Riley commented that he thought Justice Ensberg sounded like she was.

Councilor Burger said enh.

Julie Wolfe, Tribal #1062, said just one invitation for all Tribal Membership and Government Employees.  Wolfe said an employee of the government is not returning to work after a Medical Leave so they are hosting a Luncheon-Benefit for her on Friday in the Lunchroom downstairs between 11:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. and she doesn’t know how much the word got out so she just wanted to bring it up in Public Comment because they organized it and put it together in six days.  Wolfe thanked the Ogema for approving and getting everything done that they needed to do so that she can have the funding help with the transition from no income to income and hopefully make the Holidays a little bit brighter for her.  Wolfe said it is Friday, December 11th from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. downstairs in the lunchroom.  Wolfe said they are going to have a Soup Buffet and Holiday Treats so if they are not into baking they can come and get all their goodies for their families and also a Silent Auction.  Wolfe said she thinks that is real good for the men who don’t shop so much because there are some really cool items that they can get brownie points with so she just wanted to mention that because it was a quick decision and they pulled it together in six working days so she doesn’t know how broad it got out so everybody is welcome to attend.
Diane Lonn, Tribal #0194, said that leads her to let them know that the Children’s Christmas Party is Sunday and there is over 400 children.  Lonn said she truly wants to thank Mary Thomas because she brought the presents and wrapped them herself.  Lonn said the rest of them have done the rest of the work so she understands that Mary Thomas is done this year so they need to start getting out the word that they need more volunteers to handle this event.

Ogema Romanelli said he had just two things.  Romanelli said there is also…….he just received word that there is a House Bill whereas they are trying to take Reaffirmation of Tribes from the Department of Interior to have it just a Congressional thing to do and he thinks that is very dangerous and thinks they need to watch that.  Romanelli said people don’t realize all that goes into the Children’s Christmas Party because there are over 400 children and a gift has to be made for each one of those.  Romanelli said he watches Mary Thomas on a regular basis and the time she puts into that.  Romanelli said he is not a shopper and really doesn’t………especially for something like that and to shop and make those gifts happen.  Romanelli said they have to be for a girl or boy, age appropriate, and then to go out and wrap them or even buy them then haul them, wrap them, and haul them again is incredible.  Romanelli said the amount of support she got this year was not that much and he thinks they need to give a lot of accolades to Mary Thomas for her continued work on this.  Romanelli said he thinks next year Mary Thomas is seriously not going to be able to do it because it has just become too much so he is hoping that people will step up and figure out a way.  Romanelli said he knows that in the past they got others who had agreed to work on that and went out to buy the gifts, wrapped some and that was appreciated but they also realized the amount of work it is.  Romanelli said it is easy to say they will take ten gifts then go out to buy then then wrap them but it is a lot of work along with organizing it all.  Romanelli said he does appreciate what Mary Thomas has done and he hopes that people realize that this year he thinks they had better start thinking right after this year how it is going to happen next year or they may be in fear of losing a very nice Christmas Party for the children.

Diane Lonn said in the discussion with some of the Directors that are doing the Christmas Party but not the gifts and all that…….one of them just sort of hit home when they said they needed to start going back to their traditional ways of doing things.  Lonn said giving all these big gifts is not who they are and they need to start……..she talked to the Ogema about it……..maybe going back and getting some of their artisan’s baskets or getting some of their pots then putting them as gifts.  Lonn said the artisan would be getting the money but it would also it is their Tribe and who they are and not giving the big commercial type gifts or whatever just…….it’s the thought that some of the Directors have come up with and they are going to talk to the Ogema about some ideas for the Christmas that all of them can participate in and help Mary Thomas.
Councilor Crampton said a few of them have web pages on Face Book or on other social media where they try to get the truth out to the membership and many times these pages have been criticized by the Leadership, by the Ogema, as not being factual.  Crampton said the paper came out the other day and there is a piece in there about closing the Enrollment from the Enrollment Director which it states that these are facts not opinions but if they read through the piece the only things that are facts with the exception of the number of members are very little facts or details within the article.  Crampton said it misquotes the amendments to the Constitution and it references that they will become extinct within the next ten years which there is not factual facts behind that at all.  Crampton said in the end it flat out lies and says that they are closing Enrollment and adopted members won’t be able to rejoin the Tribe so they are punishing them.  Crampton said that is not factual and there is no facts behind any of this thing and opinion pieces are prohibited, prohibited, in the Current submission guidelines now are they endorsing this.  Crampton asked the Ogema if he was endorsing this as the Editor of the paper.

Ogema Romanelli said he is going to look at it and knew that it was brought up by Councilor Crampton and knew that Diane Lonn came to him and the question is whether it is an opinion piece or a factual piece.  Romanelli said that is going to be a determining factor as to whether they endorse it or not.  Romanelli said this is the Director of Enrollment giving what she terming factual based on something from her job.  Romanelli said he guessed they are going to have to determine if there is a violation or where the violation has occurred if it is so.  Romanelli said he hasn’t looked at the piece and doesn’t know yet and thinks it is the same piece that he asked about and the same piece that was handed out at the Elder’s Convention.  Romanelli asked Diane Lonn if she wanted to speak on it at all and thinks that is what it is going to come down to, whether these are facts or these are opinions.

Councilor Crampton said he thinks it is very easy to look at the last paragraph where it says “if they close the Enrollment the adults that were taken away from Native American families would never be able to part of their Tribe and it is not their fault that they were adopted out and are punished by being taken away from their families now they are punishing them again for wanting to join the Tribe and wanting to be part of the family.”  Crampton said if they look at the amendments to the Constitution that they have just adopted they can clearly see that is not a fact and is not true.

Diane Lonn asked if she may respond to that.  Lonn said when this was written in October the first draft which some of the people handed out including Councilor Crampton said that the Enrollment was going to be closed to 17 and below who were the only ones, new people.  Lonn said all of a sudden now and she did talk to another Councilor and she said they are going to change that after the Membership Meeting so now as they say with the new corrected one which is the one that they just put down now the adopted children are in there.  Lonn said at the time this was not a lie and true facts.  Lonn said the other question as far as where she got this from is it came from the Enrollment and as they see at the top she stated where it came from out of the Constitution and she also stated what she seen at that time what they are going to do which was close Enrollment to 17 and below since then as they see on the board they have amended that one to now add adopted so she did not lie because the first one was right.  Lonn said this was everything in the first one as of October.

Speaker Johnson said before they get into a discussion he just wanted to comment to everybody.  Johnson said the Constitution as being presented by to the Secretary is a proposal and is not law because it has to be voted on by the membership so to say this is law now is incorrect.  Johnson reiterated that it is going to have to be voted on first and then they can draw conclusions whether this is actual or not.  Johnson said they have to go by what they currently have in place as law.  Johnson said the statements that were reflected in the Currents conflict with their current law is the question they should be asking themselves not the proposed law.  Johnson said they don’t know how the membership will vote on the Constitution but they can speculate but they don’t know.

Diane Lonn said as far as how she figured this out, Jessica Wissner and her sat down on their lunch and went ten years into the future based upon birth dates, and based upon all the other stuff to get what the analysis as they seen two months ago the charts how this Tribe is dropping and losing its membership.

Speaker Johnson said he has Ron Pete, Lee Mc Caslin, the Ogema and then Councilor Crampton.  

Ron Pete, Tribal #4158, said this is Public Comment and he doesn’t necessarily have to stick on that subject.  Pete said first of all he wanted to thank them for addressing how their team and their team views this as one and it is one moving forward together.  Pete said hopefully that perception will really start leaking out to the Tribe because they are one and when one thing happens to one it needs to happen for all so he wanted to thank all the employees and the Tribal members here at the Tribe or Government Center for doing what they do as they always thank the Resort Employees for doing what they do.  Pete said he appreciates that and thanked Speaker, Council and the Ogema.  Pete said the question that is before them and so he wanted to ask one question.  Pete said when this is voted on or when it reaches the Tribe to vote on and he is assuming he will get a ballot in the mail and asked if that is how it will go like what he does in the elections, then vote, is it is simple majority or 51.1% and does that pass it and not like a 2/3’s vote that Congress has stuff on so in other words would 51% of the people vote in favor of these amendments or if 51% of them vote against it then it fails.  Pete asked if that was simply how it worked.

Speaker Johnson answered yes.

Recorder Riley said actually he wanted to add onto that a little bit.  Riley said it simple majority but 30% of 18 and above have to vote otherwise it is invalid so out of 4,100 members or 3,600 of 18 and above they need about…….

Diane Lonn commented that each individual section and don’t vote on all the changes at once.

Ron Pete said so each thing they vote on separately and not one vote takes all.

Recorder Riley said that is right.

Ron Pete said if 29% of the people vote it is no action or does it fail.

Tribal Council said it fails.

Ron Pete said they would think they could get 30% of their people to vote or he would hope.

Lee Mc Caslin, Tribal #0748, said he would like to comment on that article because he seen it also.  Mc Caslin said the concept of Seven Generations he would also like to comment on that.  Mc Caslin said from the time of conception to their last breath they are a part of this Seven Generations so it don’t get taken out of context and the people that are projecting these old ways of going ten years into the future then coming back.  Mc Caslin said there is a rite of passage that they have to endorse and a way of life that if they are humble enough the Creator will allow them to see that, to see that ten years.  Mc Caslin said it is like that Sacred Pipe when it brought out and held in a sacred way.  Mc Caslin said then sometimes down the way when it has broken apart they slipped away from that and they don’t know what tomorrow brings so when he seen it he was troubled but like everything else he lays down his tobacco and ask that there will be a time when he can say well this is the Seven Generations and be able to share that with everyone and be able to put people out in the bush so they have their own destiny and their own way of life and their own way of making it.  Mc Caslin said that is what he wanted to comment on and that article that bothered and troubled him.

Ogema Romanelli said he wanted to thank them and appreciates the way that this is being brought up and brought out.  Romanelli said he takes this very seriously by the way and thinks the seriousness of changing their Constitution and believed everybody should take it seriously.  Romanelli said he would hope they get the 30% and he believed they will that they will respond to the changes to the Constitution as they know it has been long as the Speaker had mentioned that the seven years since he has been here that there had been talk of changes to the Constitution.  Romanelli said these don’t come very easily or very quickly but they are here and he again applaud the Council for taking actions to make or enact the changes.  Romanelli said he doesn’t always have to agree with everything that comes through it but he has a right to vote on it when it comes and he actually by the way do like most of the changes that he has seen coming through.  Romanelli said this also becomes a personnel issue then when they look at the fact that this was brought forth by an employee of the Tribe and that it now becomes an employee issue as well so he takes it very seriously from both sides.  Romanelli said it may become issues rather than an issue so he will take this very seriously and look at it from every angle that he can.  Romanelli said he also wanted to let people know that a majority of the employee personnel issues reside on the Executive Branch because the majority by a large margin reside in the Executive Branch of government so out of their approximate 200 employees a large majority of about 180 or that percentage reside under the Executive Branch.  Romanelli said it is not easy making those employment decisions and so they are talking about people’s lives or they talking about, again, if it is one employee it involves one family and isn’t just the person that works for them but it involves their families too.  Romanelli said he takes with great seriousness his job of looking at employment situations and it is not always easy and they have to take everything into consideration so with that though he just wanted to say that if this becomes an employment personnel issue and he will handle in that manner and go forward.

Councilor Crampton said his initial concern is that this is one of their only seriously taken outlet of news to the members and with so little facts in here it is more of an opinion piece which is prohibited under the Little River’s Currents Submission Guidelines.  Crampton said maybe retraction of facts so they know what is factual and what is not before the members start to perceive this as actual because it says right in here these are facts but they are not.

Ogema Romanelli said again because of the seriousness of this he will be having and he knows they don’t like hearing this but their Legal Department who serves both Council and the Ogema.  Romanelli said he will be having their Legal Department reviewing this as well so they don’t rush to judgment one way or the other in fact if they become opinions then they will look at that too.

Speaker Johnson said one thing he wanted to comment briefly in Public Comment specifically on not this issue but this type of issue and there is a difference between the two because they can have many issues that are very similar to this.  Johnson said he would hope if the future though that they can address this issue in a Round Table first rather than out here with the membership and come with a work session to have an action plan to resolve this.  Johnson said that is what he would like to see because he thinks that is the purpose of the Round Table to have that discussion and so forth so they can get things corrected right now they have two opinions here but they have no resolution yet so they are going to have to sit down and talk about this.  Johnson said he would have rather done that first and then come to the membership with their resolution on it.  Johnson said he thinks that is what they want from them hopefully a resolution to this issue.

Lee Mc Caslin said as he stays focused on the commitment of family and as he was saying that his sister was struggling and also being homeless he took the initial call to get a hold of Jason Overly for the Sioux from the Bureau of Indian Affairs and he explained his position and being in New York and their history to him.  Mc Caslin said he said to him that there are lands available for their Tribal members because the 1855 did not travel through and did not allot their lands so as like he said when he first got here to Council that he needed their help to performing a letter to make sure that they got that by the words of Jason Overly from the Bureau of Indian Affairs to allow that allotted land to be here so they can move forward in this renewal time.  Mc Caslin said in that letter he hasn’t written but he knows that they told him that he put it ahead of real estate and that they would get that land for her so that is what he wanted to stay focused on.  Mc Caslin said he asked the attorney over there for some assistance and she said this and that but she didn’t actually focus on what he absolutely needed.  Mc Caslin said she is here to assist them and this part she didn’t assist them on.  Mc Caslin said the other part that he was here for was his divorce which came clear and final so it is a reconnection of getting that land in trusted at least for 25 years so she is going to make it because he has faith.       
The purpose of closed session is to discuss business matters considered privileged or confidential involving consideration of bids/contracts, pending legal issues, and/or personnel matters.

MOTION TO ADJOURN THE FIRST OPEN SESSION; by Burger; supported by Wabindato.

Roll Call #11
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Yes      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)

The meeting was adjourned at 11:32 a.m.

VIII.
Open Session

The Council reconvened in Open Session at 2:14 p.m.  This second open session was not recorded and the motion and roll call votes were taken from the sheets of the Recorder’s record.
MOTION TO GO BACK INTO OPEN SESSION; by Medacco; supported by Wabindato. 
Roll Call #12
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Absent      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (7-0-0-2)

A. Items moved from Closed to Open Session
MOTION TO MOVE MOTION FROM CLOSED SESSION LEGAL UPDATES TO OPEN SESSION, ITEM C.3, BIDS & CONTRACTS, WITH EXCEPTION OF ANY ATTORNEY/CLIENT PRIVILEGE INFORMATION, RESOLUTION, ROLL CALL AND VOTE FOR D.1; by Riley; supported by Medacco.
Roll Call #13
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Absent      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (7-0-0-2)

The following items were moved from Closed Session to Open Session.
MOTION TO SUPPORT THE OGEMA TERMINATING THE AGREEMENT WITH THE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES SDPI; by Riley; supported by Wabindato.

Roll Call #C-4

R. Wittenberg - Yes        
S. Crampton -
  Yes        
G. DiPiazza – 
Absent
V. Johnson - 
Yes

F. Medacco – 
  Yes

J. Riley  – 
Yes

S. Lewis - 
Yes

M. Wabindato– Yes

J. Burger - 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)

MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION # 15-1209-374, AUTHORIZING CALENDAR YEAR 2016 REPROGRAMMING REQUEST AND AMENDMENT NO. 16-2 TO MULTI-YEAR FUNDING AGREEMENT WITH DEPARTMENT OF INTERIOR OFFICE OF SELF-GOVERNANCE; by Burger; supported by Riley.

Speaker Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain from the vote.

Roll Call #C-5
R. Wittenberg - Yes        
S. Crampton -
  Yes        
G. DiPiazza – 
Absent
V. Johnson - 
Yes

F. Medacco – 
  Yes

J. Riley  – 
Yes

S. Lewis - 
Yes

M. Wabindato– Yes

J. Burger - 
Yes


Motion carried (8-0-0-1)

MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION # 15-1209-375, APPROVING THE FY 2016 RESORT OPERATING AND CAPITAL EXPENDITURE BUDGET; by Medacco; supported by Lewis.


Johnson asked if anyone was going to abstain from the vote.

Roll Call #C-6

R. Wittenberg - No        
S. Crampton -
  Yes        
G. DiPiazza – 
Absent
V. Johnson - 
Yes

F. Medacco – 
  Yes

J. Riley  – 
Yes

S. Lewis - 
No

M. Wabindato– Yes

J. Burger - 
No

Motion carried (5-3-0-1)

This concludes the items moved from Closed Session to Open Session.

IX.
Adjourn
MOTION TO ADJOURN THE MEETING; by Riley; supported by Lewis. 
Roll Call #14
J. Riley - 
Yes
            J. Burger-
Yes
            F. Medacco– 
Yes
S. Crampton - 
Yes

G. DiPiazza– 
Absent

M. Wabindato –Yes

R. Wittenberg-
Absent      
V. Johnson – 
Yes

S. Lewis   – 
Yes


Motion carried (7-0-0-2)

The meeting was adjourned at 2:16 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,


   Grace A. Hendler



       Joseph Riley II,
 
Transcribing Assistant
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